

Fees and Charges

1 July 2025 - 30 June 2026





Contents

Alcohol Licensing Fees	4
Animal Control Fees	6
Building Services	9
Camping Grounds	17
Cemeteries	17
Development Contributions	19
Environmental Health	20
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)	22
LIM (Land Information Memorandum) Fees	22
Property enquiries	22
Makino Aquatic Centre	24
Manawatū Community Hub Libraries	28
Parking	30
Parks, Reserves and Sports Grounds	31
Planning	33
Roading	37
Solid Waste	38
Stormwater	40
Wastewater	41
Water Supply	43

All figures stated within this booklet are inclusive of GST, where applicable.

Alcohol Licensing Fees

Fees are set by the Sale and Supply of Alcohol (fees) Regulations 2013, effective 18 December 2013.

The fees for the alcohol licensing system involves assessing the risk that an operation might create, including the type of premises, the hours of operation and any enforcement issues over the past 18 months.

Further details of the assessment criteria of risks can be obtained from the Ministry of Justice website.

A premises' fee category determines the application and annual fees that the licensee has to pay.

		2025/26
Fee Description		
Risk fee category		
Very low	Application fee* (total amount payable by applicant)	\$ 368.00
	Annual fee (total amount payable by licensee)	\$ 161.00
Low	Application fee* (total amount payable by applicant)	\$ 609.50
	Annual fee (total amount payable by licensee)	\$ 391.00
Medium	Application fee* (total amount payable by applicant)	\$ 816.50
	Annual fee (total amount payable by licensee)	\$ 632.50
High	Application fee* (total amount payable by applicant)	\$ 1,023.50
	Annual fee (total amount payable by licensee)	\$ 1,035.00
Very high	Application fee* (total amount payable by applicant)	\$ 1,207.50
	Annual fee (total amount payable by licensee)	\$ 1,437.50
* applies to applications (including a redefinition o	for new licences, renewals of licences and variations to licences of licensed premises)	
Fees payable for ot	her applications	
Manager's certificate	application	\$ 316.25
Temporary authority		\$ 296.70
Temporary licence		\$ 296.70
Appeal to Alcohol Reg	ulatory and Licensing Authority (ARLA)	\$ 697.00
Extract from Register (ARLA or District licensing Committee)	\$ 78.00
Permanent Club Char	ter (annual fee due on 30 June of each year and paid to ARLA)	\$ 632.50

Special licence application fees	
One or two events covered by the licence that are of a 'small size'	\$ 63.25
Three to 12 events covered by the licence that are of a 'small size', or one to three events that are of a 'medium size'	\$ 207.00
All other special licences, including licences for events that are of a 'large size', 13 or more events that are of 'small size', or four or more events that are of 'medium size'	\$ 575.00

Animal Control Fees

The Animal Control fees and charges stated below have been set by Council under the authority of the Dog Control Act 1996, the Impounding Act 1955 and Manawatū District Bylaws.

		202	25/26
Dog Registration Fees			
General registration	Discounted fee if paid by 1 August 2025	\$	131.00
	Fee if paid after 1 August 2025	\$	195.00
Neutered/spayed	Discounted fee if paid by 1 August 2025	\$	89.00
	Fee if paid after 1 August 2025	\$	125.00
Working dogs/selected owners/gold card	Discounted fee if paid by 1 August 2025	\$	45.00
	Fee if paid after 1 August 2025	\$	61.00
Dangerous dogs classified under the Dog Control Act 1996	Discounted fee if paid by 1 August 2025	\$	202.00
	Fee if paid after 1 August 2025	\$	298.00
Menacing dogs classified under the Dog Control Act 1996	Discounted fee if paid by 1 August 2025	\$	202.00
	Fee if paid after 1 August 2025	\$	298.00
Disability Assist Registration			no charge
Note: Infringements will be issued	for all outstanding registrations after:		31-Aug-25
Other Charges			
Replacement tag		\$	4.00
Application for preferred owner sta	atus/multi dog permit	\$	85.00
Exemption for distance to boundar	ry for kennels	\$	85.00
Exemption for dog use at special/p	oublic events in dog prohibited areas	\$	422.00
Impounding fees (during busines	s hours)		
Livestock - cattle/horses (per head	•	\$	172.00
Livestock - sheep/pigs (per head)		\$	43.00
Impounding fees (after hours: Mo	on - Fri 5pm - 8am and weekends)		
Livestock Page Impounding toos		based rate p	ual costs - on hourly per officer ding travel costs)
Dogs Impounding fees			

First impound		\$	172.00
Second impound		\$	242.00
Third impound		\$	314.00
Release fee (after hours: Mon -	Fri 5pm - 8am and weekends)		
	,	actı	ıal costs -
		based	on hourly
Livestock		-	oer officer
		(includ	ding travel
			costs)
Dogs		\$	183.00
Sustenance fees (per head, per		Φ.	40.00
Livestock (excluding pigs and cal	ves)	\$	19.00
Pigs and calves		\$	30.00
Dogs		\$	32.00
Other charges			
Advertising		A	ctual cost
Transport of stock to pound			ctual cost
Microchip dogs		\$	56.00
Housing dog at other facilities		A	ctual cost
Working dog inspection		\$	175.00
Barking dog collar hire	Collar bond	\$	123.00
246 408 404	Collar weekly hire	\$	18.00
Dog Adoption Fee	Gottal Wookly IIII'o	\$	250.00
Animal Bylaw			
Application for more than 12 pou	•	\$	146.00
Application for bees in urban are		\$	146.00
Application for pigs in urban area	S	\$	146.00
Hourly officer rates			
Animal Control Officer		\$	184.00
Senior Animal Control Officer		\$	212.00
Comor Aminac Control Cinical		Ψ	212.00
Fees determined by the Dog Co	ontrol Act 1996		
(Schedule 1: substituted, on 28 J Act 2006 (2006 No 23)	une 2006, by section 28 of the Dog Control Amendment		
,,			
Office apositical as			
Office specified as infringement offence	General description of offence		
Section 18	Wilful obstruction of dog control officer or ranger	\$	750.00
Section 19(2)	Failure or refusal to supply information or wilfully providing false particulars	\$	750.00
Section 19A(2)	Failure to supply information or wilfully providing false particulars about dog	\$	750.00

Section 20(5)	Failure to comply with any bylaw authorised by the section	\$ 300.00
Section 23A(2)	Failure to undertake dog owner education programme or dog obedience course (or both)	\$ 300.00
Section 24	Failure to comply with obligations of probationary owner	\$ 750.00
Section 28(5)	Failure to comply with effects of disqualification	\$ 750.00
Section 32(2)	Failure to comply with effects of classification of dog as dangerous dog	\$ 300.00
Section 32(4)	Fraudulent sale or transfer of dangerous dog	\$ 500.00
Section 33EC(1)	Failure to comply with effects of classification of dog as menacing dog	\$ 300.00
Section 33F(3)	Failure to advise person of muzzle and leashing requirements	\$ 100.00
Section 36A(6)	Failure to implant microchip transponder in dog	\$ 300.00
Section 41	False statement relating to dog registration	\$ 750.00
Section 41A	Falsely notifying death of dog	\$ 750.00
Section 42	Failure to register dog	\$ 300.00
Section 46(4)	Fraudulent procurement or attempt to procure replacement dog registration label or disc	\$ 500.00
Section 48(3)	Failure to advise change of dog ownership	\$ 100.00
Section 49(4)	Failure to advise change of address	\$ 100.00
Section 51(1)	Removal, swapping, or counterfeiting of registration label or disc	\$ 500.00
Section 52A	Failure to keep dog controlled or confined	\$ 200.00
Section 53(1)	Failure to keep dog under control	\$ 200.00
Section 54(2)	Failure to provide proper care and attention, to supply proper and sufficient food, water, and shelter, and to provide adequate exercise	\$ 300.00
Section 54A	Failure to carry leash in public	\$ 100.00
Section 55(7)	Failure to comply with barking dog abatement notice	\$ 200.00
Section 62(4)	Allowing dog known to be dangerous to be at large unmuzzled or unleashed	\$ 300.00
Section 62(5)	Failure to advise of muzzle and leashing requirements	\$ 100.00
Section 72(2)	Releasing dog from custody	\$ 750.00

Building Services

Building Services fees and charges listed below have been set according to the Building Act 2004. They enable Manawatū District Council to recover the costs associated with processing applications, undertaking inspections and related work.

Fees determined by Building (Infringement Offences, Fees, and Forms) Regulations 2007 and are subject to change.

Fixed Fees - Fast track building consents (10 working days)

In addition to the fixed charges are any bonds that may be applicable, any structural engineering checking fees, vehicle crossing processing and inspection fees and any legal or consultancy cost that Council may incur during the processing of the applications.

In addition to the charges prescribed by the Manawatū District Council, are levies imposed by the Building Research Association of New Zealand (BRANZ) and the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE). The BRANZ levy of \$1.00 per \$1,000 is applied to all building consents and Certificates of Acceptance that have building work valued at \$20,444.00 (including GST) or more. The MBIE levy of \$1.75 per \$1,000 is applied to all building consents and Certificates of Acceptance that have building work valued at \$65,000.00 (including GST) or more.

Example 1: work value = \$30,000 BRANZ = \$30.00 MBIE = \$0 (as work is below the \$65,000.00 threshold)

Example 2: work value = \$65,000 BRANZ = \$65.00 MBIE = \$113.75

These levies could be subject to change by the relevant authority.

Fixed fees (excluding fireplaces and minor building work) include a fixed planning fee of \$50.00.

		202	5/26
Work Type			
Fireplaces			
J1 Freestanding fire	Fixed PIM fee	\$	317.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	569.00
J2 Inbuilt fire	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	843.00
Demolitions and Removal of E	Buildings		
K1 Residential	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	540.00
K2 Commercial	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	806.00
Carports/Pergolas/Sheds			
L1 Carport, Pergola, Garden Shed	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	988.00
Proprietary Garages and Pole	Sheds		
L2 Standard garage	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$ 1	1,166.00
L3 Garage with plumbing and drainage	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00

	Fixed building consent fee	\$ '	1,344.00
L4 Garage with fire wall and	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
plumbing and drainage		·	
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	1,597.00
Signs			<u> </u>
M1 Temporary/Freestanding	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	632.00
M2 Other	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	723.00
Conservatories			
N Conservatory placed on	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
existing deck			
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	952.00
N1 Conservatory placed on a	Fixed PIM fee	\$	384.00
new deck			
	Fixed building consent fee	\$ 1	1,166.00
Minor building work (under \$20	444 inc gst in value)		
S1 Grease trap installation	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	569.00
S2 Remove an interior wall	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	454.00
S3 Install external window/door	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	454 .00
S4 Install storm water drain	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	569.00
S5 Install WC/shower	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	843.00
S6 Install hot water cylinder	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	566.00
S7 Install on-site effluent	Fixed PIM fee	\$	319.00
disposal field			
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	788.00
S8 Marquee over 100 sq m	Fixed PIM fee	\$	218.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	551.00
S9 Swimming Pool	Fixed PIM fee	\$	218.00
	Fixed building consent fee	\$	953.00
Applications where a PIM an	d/or Building Consent lodgement fee applies (20		
working days)			
	payable at the time the applicant lodges the Project		
	and/or Building Consent application with Council.		
	icluding officer's time, inspections, scanning, code		
	other charges applicable, less the prepaid lodgement		
fee when the processing of the co			
	prior to the issue of the Project Information		
Memorandum (PIM) and/or Build	ing Consent.		
Work Type			
New residential dwelling (inclu	ding sleenouts)		
O1 0-\$100,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$	419.00
C. C \$100,000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$	735.00
O2 \$100,001 - \$200,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$	419.00
	2045011011111100	Ψ	- 10.00

	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 735.00
O3 Above \$200,001	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 733.00
O3 Above \$200,001	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 902.00
Posidontial additions and alt	rerations (including relocates)	\$ 902.00
P1 \$0 - \$5,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 205.00
F1 \$0 - \$5,000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 203.00
D2 \$5 001 \$20 000	Lodgement PIM fee	
P2 \$5,001 - \$20,000		\$ 205.00
D0 400 004 4400 000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 439.00
P3 \$20,001 - \$100,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 617.00
P4 \$100,001 - \$200,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 735.00
P5 \$200,001 - \$500,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 902.00
P6 \$500,001 - \$1,000,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,230.00
P7 Above \$1,000,001	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,560.00
New commercial buildings		
Q1 Under \$100,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 735.00
Q2 \$100,001 - \$200,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 735.00
Q3 \$200,001 - \$500,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 902.00
Q4 \$500,001 - \$1,000,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,230.00
Q5 Above \$1,000,001	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,560.00
Commercial additions and a		
R1 \$0 - \$5,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 205.00
· · · · ·	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 289.00
R2 \$5,001 - \$20,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 205.00
1.2 40,000. 420,000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 439.00
R3 \$20,001 - \$100,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
πο φ20,001 φ100,000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 617.00
R4 \$100,001 - \$200,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
π-φ100,001 φ200,000	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 735.00
R5 \$200,001 - \$500,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 735.00
11.5 ψ200,001 - φ300,000		\$ 419.00
DC \$500 001 \$1 000 000	Lodgement building consent fee	
R6 \$500,001 - \$1,000,000	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
D7 Above #4 000 004	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,230.00
R7 Above \$1,000,001	Lodgement PIM fee	\$ 419.00
	Lodgement building consent fee	\$ 1,560.00

In addition to the charges prescribed by the Manawatu District Council, are levies imposed by the Building Research Association of New Zealand (BRANZ) and the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE). The BRANZ levy of \$1.00 per \$1,000 and the MBIE levy of \$1.75 per \$1,000 is applied to all building consents and Certificates of Acceptance that have building work valued at \$65,000.00 incl. GST or more.		
E a verdender dec oog PRANZ dec oo MRIE dato Ze		
E.g. work value = \$65,000 BRANZ = \$65.00 MBIE = \$113.75		
These levies could be subject to change by the relevant authority.		
Online Service Fees		
This is a charge to use the online system, to directly recover the cost the incurred by		
Council. It is charged against all applications processed.		
Value of work less than \$125,000		92.00
Value of work between \$125,000 and \$2.5 million		
(0.075% multiplier on value of work excl GST)		0.075%
Value of work more than \$2.5 million	\$	2,156.00
A \$92 online services fee applies to all Project Information Memorandum (PIM) applications.		
Other Fees		
These fees may be applicable to building consents or may be applied as a single charge.		
Fee Description		
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard		
-	\$	151.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy)	\$	151.00 249.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track	•	
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial	\$	249.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules	\$	249.00 303.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial	\$	249.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules	\$	249.00 303.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule	\$	249.00 303.00 179.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule	\$	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections	\$	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private	\$ \$ \$ Per cha	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199,	\$ \$ \$ Per cha by Palm North C	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set herston city
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199,	\$ \$ \$ Per cha	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set herston city
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199,	\$ \$ \$ Per cha by Palm North C	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set herston city
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199, E-mail: info@pncc.govt.nz, Web: www.pncc.govt.nz)	\$ \$ \$ Per cha by Palm North C	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set herston city
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199, E-mail: info@pncc.govt.nz, Web: www.pncc.govt.nz) BWoF administration fee Complete & on time	\$ \$ \$ Per cha by Palm North C Counci	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set terston city 158.00
Scanning and Digital Application Fees (for consent applications received in hard copy) Fast track Residential Commercial Warrant of fitness and compliance schedules New Compliance Schedule Alteration to existing compliance schedule Building Warrant of Fitness site audit/re-inspections IQP Renewal (3 yearly) - submit applications to Palmerston North City Council (Private Bag 11034, Manawatu Mail Centre, Palmerston North 4442, (W) 06 356 8199, E-mail: info@pncc.govt.nz, Web: www.pncc.govt.nz)	\$ \$ \$ Per cha by Palm North C Counci	249.00 303.00 179.00 107.00 287.00 rge set perston city

Engineering checking			
Structural engineering checking		Actual co	st
Other fees			
Code Compliance Certificate - R	Pasidential	\$	201.00
Code Compliance Certificate - P	esidentiat	Φ	201.00
Code Compliance Certificate - C	Commercial	\$	363.00
Safe and Sanitary (building work	prior to 1992) - Third Party Report Approval	\$	349.00
Extension to building consent or	code compliance certificate timeframes	\$	123.00
	edule 1 part 1(2) of the Building Act 2004		
Online services fee of \$92 is applied to the non-refundable lodgement fee	Non- Refundable Lodgement fee	\$	100.00
	Additional hours per officer	Actual co	ost
Notification to record exempt bu Building Act 2004)	iilding work under Schedule 1 (excludes part 1(2) of the	\$	148.00
Licensed building practitioner re	gistration fee (per building consent)	\$	81.00
Standard building inspection	<u> </u>	\$	277.00
Periodic swimming pools monitor	oring inspection	\$	118.00
	plications, work valued at \$124,999 or less will incur a he value of work exceeds \$125,000, a \$403 online		
	Deposit (non refundable)	\$ 650	0.00
	Subsequent costs charged at actual cost on hourly rate per officer	Actual	Cost
Application for amendment to be	uilding consent	Actual	Cost
	lies to the value of work equal to or less than \$124,999. If fee calculated at 0.075% of the project value (plus		
Certificate for Public Use			
Online services fee of \$92 applies to the non-refundable lodgement fee	Lodgement fee	\$	100.00
	Subsequent costs charged at actual cost on hourly rate per officer	Actual Co	ost
Waiver and modifications		Actual Co	ost
Certificate of Title		\$	34.00
Copy of monthly report of building	ng consents issued	\$	109.00

Earthquake Prone Buildin	g Fees		
	f time to provide engineering assessment	\$	363.00
A 1' 1' 6 1 '	City of the Control o	Φ.	000.00
Application for extension of	f time to complete seismic work - Heritage Buildings	\$	363.00
Application for exemption f	from requirement to carry out seismic work	\$	460.00
Charges for Council Staff			
_	owing hourly rates for its officers for the processing of		
consents that do not have a	a set fee.		
Administration Officer		\$	165.00
Building Officer		\$	250.00
Team Leader Building Servi Officer	ices MDC, Senior Building Officer and Advanced Building	\$	275.00
Regulatory Services Manag	er	\$	336.00
Note: Where the fee per ho hour or part thereof".	ur is stated, please note this should be read in full as "fee per		
Regulations 2007 are su	ilding (Infringement offences, Fees, and Forms) ubject to change		
General building offend	ces		
Section 40	Failing to comply with the requirement that building work must be carried out in accordance with a building consent	\$ 1	,000.00
Section 42	Failing to apply for a certificate of acceptance for urgent building work as soon as practicable after completion of building work	\$	500.00
Section 85(1)	Person who is not licensed building practitioner carrying out restricted building work without supervision of licensed building practitioner with appropriate licence	\$	750.00
Section 85(2)(a)	Licensed building practitioner carrying out restricted building work without appropriate licence	\$	500.00
Section 85(2)(b)	Licensed building practitioner supervising restricted building work without appropriate licence	\$	500.00
Section 101	Failing to comply with the requirement to obtain a compliance schedule	\$	250.00
Section 108(5)(aa)	Failing to supply territorial authority with a building warrant of fitness	\$ 1	,000.00
Section 108(5)(a)	Failing to display a building warrant of fitness required to be displayed	\$ 1	,000.00

Section 108(5)(b)	Displaying a false or misleading building warrant of fitness	\$ 1,000.00
Section 108(5)(c)	Displaying a building warrant of fitness other than in accordance with section 108	\$ 1,000.00
Section 116B(1)(a)	Using, or knowingly permitting the use of, a building for a use for which it is not safe or not sanitary	\$ 1,500.00
Section 116B(1)(b)	Using, or knowingly permitting the use of, a building that has inadequate means of escape from fire	\$ 2,000.00
Section 124	Failing to comply with a notice, within the time out stated on the notice, requiring work to be carried out on a dangerous or insanitary building	\$ 1,000.00
Section 128A(2)	Using or occupying a building, or permitting another person to do so, contrary to a territorial authority's hoarding, fence, or notice	\$ 2,000.00
Section 162 E	Supplying a pool product without an approved notice	\$ 500.00
Section 168(1AA)	Failing to comply with a notice to fix in relation to a means of restricting access to a residential pool	\$ 500.00
Section 168 (1)	Failing to comply with a notice to fix	\$ 1,000.00
Section 314(1)	Person holding himself or herself out as being licensed to do or supervise building work or building inspection work while not being so licenced	\$ 500.00
Section 362D(4)	Failing to provide prescribed disclosure information	\$ 500.00
	Failing to provide prescribed checklist	\$ 500.00
Section 362F(4)	Failing to have a written contract as prescribed	\$ 500.00
Section 362T(4)	Failing to provide prescribed information or documentation to specified persons	\$ 500.00
Section 362VB(2)(a) to (c)	Supplying, offering to supply, or advertising the supply of building products in New Zealand without complying with prescribed information requirements	\$ 1,000.00
Section 362VB(2)(d)	Importing building products into New Zealand for the purpose of supply without complying with prescribed information requirements	\$ 1,000.00
Section 363	Using, or permitting use of building having no consent or code compliance certificate, or certificate for public use for premises for public use	\$ 1,500.00

Section 367	Wilfully obstructing, hindering, or resisting a person executing powers conferred under the Act or its regulations	\$ 500.00
Section 368	Wilfully removing or defacing a notice published under the Act or inciting another person to do so	\$ 500.00
Earthquake Prone Building (EQB) Offences		
Section 133AU(1)	Failing to complete seismic work by deadline	\$ 1,000.00
Section 133AU(2)	Failing to comply to attach EPB notice or EPB exemption notice	\$ 1,000.00
Section 133AU(3)	Failing, when EPB notice or EPB exemption notice ceases to be attached or becomes illegible, to notify the territorial authority	\$ 1,000.00
Section 133AU(5)	Using or occupying a building, or permitting another person to do so, contrary to a territorial authority's hoarding, fence, or notice	\$ 2,000.00
Short notice cancelled inspection	May be applied when a customer cancels an inspection less than 48 hours before it is scheduled to take place	

Camping Grounds

	2025/	26
Fee Description		
Occupied Occupied (consent for Viscout and USIII)		
Camping Grounds (except for Vinegar Hill)		
Adults (per night)	\$	10.00
Children under 12 years of age (per night)	\$	4.00
Adult (per 7 night stay)	\$	53.00
	7	
Children under 12 years of age (per 7 night stay)	\$	22.00
Vinegar Hill Camping Grounds		
Adults (per night)	\$	12.00
Children under 12 years of age (per night)	\$	5.00
Adult (per 7 night stay)	\$	60.00
Children under 12 years of age (per 7 night stay)	\$	25.00

Cemeteries

Council provides pleasant, attractive cemeteries of which the community can be proud.

Administering cemeteries involves ensuring interments are carried out to an acceptable standard and that cemetery grounds are maintained and enhanced.

	2025/26
Fee Description	
Plot fees	
Adult	\$ 1,805.00
Child under 13	\$ 930.00
Lawn Ashes	\$ 959.00
Memoriam Ashes Garden Plots (Feilding only, subsection 8)	\$ 755.00
RSA Burial or Ashes Plot	Free
Ashes Niche Wall (space for two standard urns, purchase at the time of interment only)	\$ 700.00
Interment fees	
Adult	\$ 1,353.00
Child under 13	\$ 733.00
Still Born	\$ 255.00
Ashes	\$ 321.00
Ashes Niche Wall (Interment fee included in the Niche fee)	Free

Other cemetery fees	
Double depth (more than one burial)	\$ 339.00
Extra width	\$ 339.00
Breaking concrete	Actual cost
Lowering device - Feilding only	Actual cost
Remembrance garden (plaque only - Feilding, subsection 6)	\$ 125.00
After Hours After hours extra fees will apply to interments that begin after 1.00pm Saturday and 4.00pm weekdays	\$ 851.00
Sundays and Public Holidays Applies to all interments on Sundays and Public Holidays with the exemption of Easter Sunday, ANZAC Day, Christmas, Boxing and New Year's Day, when no interments are permitted	\$ 2,032.00
Out-of-district fee per plot (additional to standard fee) Applies to all interments where the deceased was not living in the district or ratepayer at the time of death	\$ 793.00
Disinterment	Actual cost
Monumental permit A monumental permit is required for all work to a headstone, including repairs and new headstones and plaques including ashes garden plaques within the cemetery	\$ 85.00
District-wide reservations (maximum of two adjoining plots at the time of interment)	\$ 1,000.00
Plot cancellation (reserved plots)	\$ 281.00
Manual records search - per entry	n/a

Development Contributions

The Development Contribution fees stated below have been set by Council under the authority of the Local Government Act 2002 and are aligned with the Council's Development and Financial Contributions Policy 2023.

Fees are GST inclusive.

Activity	2025/26
	Charge per HUE*
Water	
Feilding Urban	\$ 4,321.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 2,809.00
Rural and Villages	n/a
Wastewater	
Feilding Urban	\$ 8,777.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 5,705.00
Rural and Villages	n/a
Stormwater	
Feilding Urban	\$ 19,341.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 12,572.00
Rural and Villages	n/a
Reserves	
Feilding Urban	\$ 1,514.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 1,514.00
Rural and Villages	\$ 1,514.00
Transport Infrastructure	
Feilding Urban	\$ 6,671.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 6,671.00
Rural and Villages	\$ 6,671.00
*Household Unit Equivalent	
Catchment	
Feilding Urban	\$ 40,624.00
Feilding Intensification Area	\$ 29,271.00
Rural and Villages	\$ 8,185.00

Environmental Health

	202	5/26
Food Act 2014 fees and charges		
Fee description		
Application for registration of Food Control Plans based upon a template or model issued by the Ministry of Primary Industries for businesses subject to a National Programme.	\$	294.00
Renewal of registrations	\$	206.00
Food Business Levy	\$	78.77
Amendment to registration	\$	165.00
Verification (including site visits and compliance checks) - per hour	\$	165.00
Compliance and monitoring		
Complaint driven investigation resulting in issue of improvement notice by Food Safety Officer (per hour)	\$	165.00
Application for review of issue of improvement notice (per hour)	\$	165.00
Monitoring of food safety and suitability (per hour)	\$	165.00
Renewal fees for premises other than food and registrations under Health (Registration of Premises) Regulations 1966 and bylaws		
Camping grounds	\$	322.00
Funeral directors'/ mortuary certificate	\$	258.00
Hairdresser premises	\$	258.00
Mobile trader consent (other than those selling or supplying food)	\$	180.00
Event food stall inspection and licence	\$	79.00
Offensive trades licence (s54 Health Act 1956)	\$	322.00
Saleyards	\$	322.00
Other fees		
Amusement devices inspection (prescribed fee set by Amusement Devices Regulations 1978)	\$	11.50
Applications under Gambling Venue Policy	\$	516.00
Clearing overgrown trees abutting public places (Local Government Act 1974)		ual costs incurred

Rubbish / fly tipping removal	Actual costs incurred
Removal of abandoned vehicle	Actual costs incurred
Street user permit (e.g. buskers, hawkers, appeals, stalls) Registered charity	No charge
Street user permit (e.g. buskers, hawkers, appeals, stalls)	\$ 16.00
Translator costs for food businesses	Actual costs incurred
Water chemical analysis (Health & Food Premises)	Actual costs incurred
Issue of duplicate certificate/permit	\$ 30.00
Change of ownership for a certificate of registration	\$ 89.00
Application to claim seized equipment (Resource Management Act 1991, s336)	\$ 142.00
Application to claim seized equipment (Local Government Act 2002, s167)	\$ 142.00
Application to claim seized skating device	\$ 28.00
Application for camping ground regulations exemption	\$ 339.00

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)

		202	5/26
Fee Description			
Official information requests will incu	r the following charges		
Staff time			
	ant material, abstracting, collating, copying, where the total time involved is in excess of one		
	First hour		Free
	Subsequent half hour (after the first hour) or part thereof	\$	38.00
Photocopying			
	per where the total number of pages is in excess of		
All other charges			
Fixed at an amount which recovers the	e actual costs incurred. This includes:		
- the provision of documents on com	outer disks;		
- the retrieval of information off-site;			
- reproducing a film, video or audio re	cording;		
- arranging for the requester to hear o	r view an audio or visual recording; and		
- providing a copy of any map, plan or	other document larger than A4 size.		
official information. Guidelines endor	ver reasonable costs while ensuring fair access to sed by the Office of the Ombudsman for charging offormation and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)		
Manager authorised by the Chief Execution where payment may cause financial h	the discretion of the Chief Executive or a General utive. Waivers will be considered in situations ardship to the requestor, where the charge may seeking information and is therefore working		
LIM (Land Information	Memorandum) Fees		
			5/26
Residential		\$	362.00
Commercial		\$	408.00
Property enquiries			
		202	5/26
Fee description			

Photocopying/copy of scanned documents onto paper	
A0	\$ 25.00
A1	\$ 15.00
A2	\$ 10.00
Photocopying/Printing	
Photocopyllig/Printing	
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A3 black and white)	\$ 0.30
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A3 colour - on request)	\$ 1.50
Printing/Photocopier charge (per side printed, A4 black and white)	\$ 0.20
Printing/Photocopier charge (per side printed, A4 colour)	\$ 1.00
Electronic Data Files (sent via downloadable link)	
Residential Property information - per property	\$ 39.00
Commercial Property information - per property	\$ 78.00
Administration costs will be charged for requests where the officer's time exceeds 15 minutes.	

Makino Aquatic Centre

Makino Aquatic Centre (MAC) has heated indoor and outdoor pools providing safe, all year swimming for the community. The facility provides a wide range of swimming programmes.

	202	5/26
Fee Description		
General Admission Fees		
Adult swimmer	\$	5.50
School children	\$	4.50
Preschool children	\$	3.00
Note: Preschool children - up to two under 5s admitted for free with 1 paying adult		
Senior citizens/Community Services Card holder	\$	4.50
Spectator		Free
Family (1 adult, four children or two adults, three children)	\$	17.00
Showers	\$	3.00
Swim Pass - members only		
Child 3 months	\$	105.00
Child 6 months	\$	195.00
Adult 3 months	\$	145.00
Adult 6 months	\$	260.00
Senior Citizen/Community Services Card 3 months	\$	120.00
Senior Citizen/Community Services Card 6 months	\$	220.00
Concession Cards - members only		
Adult - 10 visits	\$	49.50
Adult - 30 visits	\$	137.50
Senior/Community Services Card holder - 10 visits	\$	40.50
Senior/Community Services Card holder - 30 visits	\$	112.50
Child - 10 visits	\$	40.50
Child - 30 visits	\$	112.50
Pre-School - 10 visits	\$	27.00
Showers - 10 visits	\$	27.00
Please note all concession cards expire 12 months from date of purchase		
Aqua Fitness General Admission		
Aqua Fitness	\$	9.00
Aqua Aerobics – Senior/Community Services Card holder	\$	7.50
School children - Aqua Aerobics	\$	7.50
Aqua Bike - private use	\$	15.00
•		

Concession Cards - me	embers only		
Aqua Aerobics - 10 Visits		\$	72.00
Aqua Aerobics - Senior/Co	mmunity Services Card holder - 10 visits	\$	60.00
Please note all concession cards expire 12 months from date of purchase			
School Groups (school	hours only - cost per school child)	\$	3.00
Sahaal Laasan Buaguan			
School Lesson Progran	ıme		
Lessons for school programe children.	nmes (per session, per child) note ratio of one instructor to 10	\$	3.00
Programmes			
Equipment hire per hour			
Large inflatables		\$	100.00
Other Programmes			
Drogrammas/Evanta	Prices as advertised -		
Programmes/Events Tickets	prices depend on costs associated to		
	programme/event		
Canoe Polo			
Canoe Polo – Makino boat		\$	10.00
Canoe Polo – own boat		\$	8.00
Swimming Lessons (ba	sed on 10 week terms)		
Babies – per term (6-12 mo	nths)	\$	120.00
Toddlers (12-36 months)		\$	130.00
Home school – per term		\$	130.00
Preschool – per term		\$	140.00
School age – per term		\$	150.00
Advanced lessons - per ter	m	\$	160.00
Private Lessons	Lessons on application (dependent on pool and instructor availability): prices depend on class design and duration and will be confirmed upon application	Price o	
Adults - per term	1.15 - 55 - 5	\$	160.00
Cohool helidouless		_	ost
School holiday lessons			ated on
1			ber of ons per
Learn to Swim block session	ons - on request		ive fee
Birthday Parties			

Birthday Party - Poolside Party (2-hr reserved tables on poolside, includes entry for up to 15 children)	\$ 120.00
Birthday Party - Meeting Room Party (2-hr exclusive use of meeting room, includes entry for up to 15 - max)	\$ 140.00
Birthday Party - Learn to Swim Pool Exclusive (2-hr use of Learn to Swim pool, tables and chairs and includes entry for up to 15 children)	\$ 200.00
Plus food options (eg cake, catering) prices depend on costs associated to option chosen (must give 2-weeks notice)	
Hireage	
Lane hire (per lane per hour)	
25m lane hire (structured swimming, maximum of 10 per lane)	\$ 30.00
25m lane hire – clubs and schools (structured swimming, max of 10 per lane)	\$ 25.00
50m lane hire (structured swimming, maximum of 18 per lane)	\$ 35.00
50m lane hire – clubs and schools (structured swimming, max of 18 per lane)	\$ 30.00
Indoor Complex Hire per hour	
Entire Indoor Complex hire (all indoor pools and meeting rooms)	\$ 280.00
Indoor Complex hire (25m and play pool, excluding learn to swim pool)	\$ 189.00
Indoor Complex hire (25m and play pool, excluding learn to swim pool) - clubs and schools	\$ 157.50
Indoor 25m pool hire (max of 10 in a lane)	\$ 162.00
Indoor 25m pool hire - clubs/schools (max of 10 in a lane)	\$ 135.00
Canoe Polo Hireage of Indoor Complex hire (25m and Play Pool, excluding Learn to Swim Pool) - includes canoe polo equipment - per hour	\$ 172.50
Meeting room hire: Does not include use for a birthday party	
Casual Meeting Room Bookings (general public and commercial use) (per hour)	\$ 30.00
Community Group Meeting Room Bookings (community groups and not for profit organisations) (per hour)	\$ 10.00
Learn to Swim pool – does not include use for a birthday party	\$ 80.00
Learn to Swim pool - clubs/schools	\$ 60.00
•	
Outdoor Pool hire per hour	
Entire outdoor complex hire	\$ 346.50
Entire outdoor complex hire - clubs/schools	\$ 288.00
50 metre outdoor pool	\$ 220.50
50 metre outdoor pool - clubs/schools	\$ 189.00
Canoe Polo hireage of 50 metre outdoor pool - includes all canoe polo equipment - per hour	\$ 204.00
Outdoor Dive Pool	\$ 80.00
Outdoor Dive Pool - clubs/schools	\$ 60.00
Outdoor Play Pool	\$ 60.00

Outdoor Play Pool - clubs/schools	\$ 50.00
Council may negotiate rates with users for high profile events	
Entire Complex per hour	
All pools and meeting rooms	\$ 650.00
All pools and meeting rooms - clubs/schools	\$ 540.00
After hours pool hire	
Prices depend on staffing requirements associated to the booking	
Note: Out of hours, large capacity and bookings with inflatables require a minimum of two weeks' notice as extra staffing needs to be organised. All lane and pool hire is inclusive of admission charges.	

Manawatū Community Hub Libraries

Manawatū Community Hub Libraries is committed to incorporating new technologies into its service where appropriate, and is committed to providing a service that is responsive to current and future demands.

The Manawatū Community Hub Libraries provides a physical and digital lending collection for the community as well as spaces, services and events for learning, recreation, community connection and more.

	2	2025/26
Fee Description		
Lost book		Actual cost plus GST
Old Item Sale		Prices as advertised
Photocopying/Printing A3 (per side)		
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A3 black and white)	\$	0.30
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A3 colour)	\$	1.50
Photocopying/Printing A4 (per side)		
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A4 black and white)	\$	0.20
Printing/Photocopying (per side printed, A4 colour)	\$	1.00
Laminating		
Laminating - business card size (125 microns)	\$	1.00
Laminating - A4 (80 microns)	\$	2.00
Laminating - A3 (80 microns)	\$	3.00
Other Charges		
Interlibrary loans to reciprocal libraries (per item)	\$	7.00
Internet use and 24/7 Wi-Fi		Free
Programmes/Events Tickets		Prices as advertised
Makerspace		
Makerspace Materials (e.g., ply board, acrylic, vinyl, sublimation printing, 3D filament, resin, etc)		Prices as advertised
Makerspace Customisables (e.g., travel mug, t-shirt, tote bag, badges, etc)		Prices as advertised
CNC/Laser Cutter machine usage (if BYO materials)		\$5 per 30 minutes

Meeting Rooms - does not include use for a birthday party		
Walk-ins only – immediate use. If on the day a room is available for use, then you can use it for free. No tea and coffee option.		Free
Casual Meeting Room Bookings (general public and commercial use) (per hour) includes instant tea and coffee for up to 10 people	\$	30.00
Community Group Meeting Room Bookings (community groups and not for profit organisations) (per hour) includes instant tea and coffee for up to 10 people	\$	10.00
Casual Event Space Bookings (general public and commercial use) (per hour)	\$	60.00
Community Group Event Space Bookings (community groups and not for profit organisations) (per hour)	\$	20.00
Instant tea and coffee (per person)	\$	1.50
Birthday Parties and Social Events		
Birthday Parties or Social Event meeting room use (includes use of kitchen and a meeting room for 2-hours (not event space))	\$	80.00
Staffed Birthday Party (includes an activity for up to an hour with a Hub team member and use of the kitchen and a meeting room for a 2-hour period - not event space). Minimum of 2-weeks notice, see details for party options and number limits on mchl.co.nz	\$	140.00
Staffed Birthday Party Upgrade to Makerspace Activity	Cost will be determined by Makerspace activity chosen and associated costs	

Parking

Fees stated below are set by the Land Transport (Offences and Penalties) Regulations 1999

	2025/26	
Fee Description		
Infringement Offence		
Any parking offence involving parking on a road in breach of a local authority bylaw, in excess of a period fixed by a meter or otherwise, where the excess time is:		
-not more than 30 minutes	\$	20.00
-more than 30 minutes but not more than 1 hour	\$	25.00
-more than 1 hour but not more than 2 hours	\$	36.00
-more than 2 hours but not more than 4 hours	\$	51.00
-more than 4 hours but not more than 6 hours	\$	71.00
-more than 6 hours	\$	97.00
Parking on or within 6 metres of an intersection	\$	100.00
Parking on or near a pedestrian crossing	\$	100.00
Parking on broken yellow lines	\$	100.00
Double parking	\$	100.00
Inconsiderate parking	\$	100.00
Parking on a clearway	\$	100.00
Parking on a bus-only lane	\$	100.00
Parking in a mobility park without a valid permit	\$	750.00
Bald or damaged tyres	\$	150.00
Failing to display a current licence label	\$	200.00
Overdue WoF and Registration	\$	200.00
All other parking offences	\$	70.00
Towage fee	Act	tual costs incurred

Parks, Reserves and Sports Grounds

The Manawatū District provides parks, reserves and sports grounds for active and passive leisure pursuits. A range of properties make up our parks, reserves and sports grounds. These include vacant rural land, large tracts of native forest or beach reserve as well as urban sections containing significant building assets.

	2025/26	
Fee Description		
Sports Grounds		
Unless otherwise stated the charge is per field for the entire season (20 weeks) and allows for one major playing day per week		
Johnston Park		
Rugby	\$	567.00
Cycling (Velodrome)	\$	542.00
Western Riding	\$	545.00
Grandstand/changing rooms	\$	545.00
Casual hire – field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments, etc) social clubs, service clubs, schools	\$	72.00
Casual hire - grandstand (per day)	\$	84.00
Timona Park		
Athletics	\$	477.00
Dog Training Club	\$	477.00
Junior Soccer	\$	421.00
Junior Rugby	\$	421.00
Rugby	\$	567.00
Soccer	\$	567.00
Junior Cricket	\$	421.00
Touch Rugby (per season all fields)	\$	567.00
Changing rooms - (per season)	\$	349.00
Casual hire – field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments, etc.), social clubs, service clubs, schools (outside school hours)	\$	72.00
Casual hire - Timona Park - school during school hours		Free
Casual hire - Timona Park south (per day)	\$	84.00
Casual hire - Timona Park north (per day)	\$	179.00
Casual hire - Timona Park north (partial) (per day)	\$	84.00
Victoria Park		
Rugby	\$	567.00
Junior Rugby	\$	421.00
Touch Rugby (per season all fields)	\$	567.00
Softball	\$	421.00

Pavilion/changing rooms/shed (per season)	\$ 545.00
Casual hire – field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments, etc.), social clubs, service clubs, schools	\$ 72.00
Casual hire – pavilion/changing rooms (per day)	\$ 62.00
Kowhai Park	
Cricket	\$ 550.00
Casual hire - field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments etc), social clubs, services clubs, schools	\$ 72.00
Casual hire – pavilion (per day)	\$ 72.00
Wedding ceremonies	Free
Tote Building grass area casual hire	\$ 159.00
Rimu Park	
Rugby	\$ 567.00
Casual hire – field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments, etc.), social clubs, service clubs, schools	\$ 72.00
Kimbolton Domain	
Rugby	\$ 567.00
Casual hire – field/area (per day) major codes (additional games, tournaments, etc.), social clubs, service clubs, schools	\$ 72.00
Halcombe Recreational Ground	
Rugby	\$ 567.00

Planning

Planning Services charges listed below have been set according to the Resource Management Act 1991. These enable Manawatū District Council to recover the costs of processing applications, monitoring consents and for notice of requirement designations and private District Plan changes.

	2025/26
Fee Description	
Notified and Limited Notified applications and Public Works Designations	
Administration	\$ 2,433.00
Advertising lodgement	\$ 626.00
Hearing	\$ 781.00
Hearings when heard by Commissioners	At cost plus
Treatings when heard by Commissioners	disbursements
Hearings when heard by Hearings Committee	At cost plus
Treatings when heard by treatings Committee	disbursements
Processing of application	At officer hourly
Troopening or application	rate
Non notified application foos (ladgements)	
Non-notified application fees (lodgements) Controlled activities	\$ 1,120.00
	, ,
Restricted discretionary activities Discretionary activities	\$ 1,615.00 \$ 2,333.00
Non-complying land uses	\$ 3,049.00
Non-complying tand uses	φ 3,049.00
Non-notified application fixed fees	
Permitted relocated building (assessment and monitoring)	\$ 686.00
Boundary activities	\$ 318.00
Marginal or temporary activities	\$ 1,103.00
Subdivision applications fees (Lodgement)	
Controlled	\$ 1,043.00
Restricted discretionary	\$ 1,615.00
Discretionary	\$ 3,049.00
Non-complying	\$ 3,766.00
Certificates under Section 226	\$ 999.00
Approval for cross-lease plans previously approved	\$ 999.00
Right-of-way approval (no sealing fee)	\$ 836.00
Survey plan consent (sealing fee)	n/a
Consultation with District Land Registrar (LINZ)	\$ 250.00
Road Access Certificate (Sections 321 and 346 of the Local Government Act 1974)	\$ 627.00
Bond preparation	\$ 627.00
s223 approval	\$ 420.00
s224 approval (if applied for separately from s223)	\$ 813.00
Combined s223 and s224 approval (when lodged together)	\$ 1,045.00

Existing use certificates Existing use certificates Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Soz.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Soz.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Soz.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Soz.0 Inspection charged hourl rate per office Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Soz.0 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Review of development contribution	staff and decision-maker charges" section		
Miscellaneous lodgement fee Certificate of Compliance \$502.0 Variation to resource consent applications \$878.0 Extensions to time for resource consents \$562.0 Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act \$502.0 Existing use certificates \$878.0 Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation acquirements, heritage orders and designation atterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Eassements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Inspection charged hourd rate per office Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps 1910. Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Review of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions Planning inspection fees - building consents Actual costs based on hourt are per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards			
Miscellaneous lodgement fee Certificate of Compliance \$502.0 Xariation to resource consent applications \$878.0 Extensions to time for resource consents \$586.0 Certificates under the Overseas investment Act \$502.0 Certificates under the Overseas investment Act \$502.0 Cuttline plan of works (including waivers) \$832.0 Uplitting a designation \$502.0 Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$32.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$2.499.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve \$502.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule \$586.0 Inspection Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps \$151.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 \$586.0 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 \$586.0 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees - building consents Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$935.0	Applications for District Plan changes		
Certificate of Compliance Variation to resource consent applications Sarab. Sarab. Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act Existing use certificates Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Saz.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Saz.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Sac.0 Monitoring of resource consents Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Sac.0 Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Sac.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Planning inspection fees - building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accusacy and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards Sac.0	Lodgement for a District Plan change	\$	15,000.00
Certificate of Comptiance \$ 502.0 Variation to resource consent applications \$ 878.0 Extensions to time for resource consents \$ 586.0 Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act \$ 502.0 Existing use certificates \$ 878.0 Outline plan of works (including waivers) \$ 832.0 Uplifting a designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 832.0 Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 2,499.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 2,499.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 502.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule \$ 586.0 Monitoring of resource consents characteristic and intensive and in this schedule \$ 586.0 Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$ 139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps \$ 151.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Cojection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees - building consents Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards	Miscellaneous lodgement fee		
Variation to resource consent applications Extensions to time for resource consents \$ 586.0 Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act \$ 592.0 Existing use certificates \$ 878.0 Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations S 2,499.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule S 502.0 Monitoring of resource consents Inspection Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Istrategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Istrategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Dublic Works Act 1981 Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards 935.0	-	\$	502.00
Extensions to time for resource consents Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act Existing use certificates Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Social Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	·		
Certificates under the Overseas Investment Act Existing use certificates Outline plan of works (including waivers) Uplifting a designation Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Soz.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Resements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Soz.0 Monitoring of resource consents Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Soz.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0		<u> </u>	586.00
Existing use certificates \$878.0 Outline plan of works (including waivers) \$832.0 Uplifting a designation (\$502.0 Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$2,499.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve \$502.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule \$560.0 Inspection charged hourl rate per officion Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps \$151.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 \$560.0 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions \$833.0 Objection to development contributions Accusion of development contributions Accusion of development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees - building consents Actual cost Planning inspection fees - building consents Actual cost Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$935.0		1	
Outline plan of works (including waivers) Upliffing a designation \$ 502.0 Not-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 2,499.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve \$ 502.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Soad stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) At actual cost Planning inspection fees – building consents Actual costs Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			878.00
Uplifting a designation \$502.0 Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$832.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$2,499.0 Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$2,499.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule \$586.0 Inspection charged hour rate per office Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules \$139.0 Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps \$151.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 \$586.0 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 \$586.0 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions \$833.0 Objection to development contributions \$833.0 Objection to development contributions \$833.0 Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual cost based on hourt are per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$935.0			832.00
Non-notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations \$ 2,499.0 Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve \$ 502.0 Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule \$ 586.0 Inspection Charged hour rate per office Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps \$ 139.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions \$ 833.0 Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents Actual costs New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accussory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			502.00
Notified designation requirements, heritage orders and designation alterations Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Soz.0 Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Monitoring of resource consents Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Soz.0 Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			832.00
Instrument creating esplanade strip/reserve Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Soz.o subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Plan Inspection Manawatu District Plan - Plan Inspection Manawatu District Plan - Plan Inspection Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Rearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			
Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision consent Easements not requiring a subdivision consent and not included as part of the subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Soc.on Inspection charged hour rate per office that per office the subdivision consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Soc.on Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents Actual cost Actual cost Actual cost based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			502.00
Subdivision consent Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Splanning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual cost Actual cost based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	Revocation of easements, building line restrictions etc when separate from a subdivision		502.00
Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Shade to development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourtrate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0		\$	502.00
Monitoring of resource consents Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps State Plan - Planning Maps Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Reconsideration of development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual cost based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 33.0	Consideration, processing and issuing of certificates not itemised in this schedule	\$	586.00
Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Sobjection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 586.0 \$ 878.0 At actual cost Building Act 2004 \$ 935.0	Monitoring of resource consents	charg	ged hourly
Road stopping lodgement fees Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping At actual cost Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) At actual cost Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 586.0 \$ 586.0 \$ 670.0 \$ 586.0 \$ 670.0	Manawatu District Plan - Plan Strategy and Rules	\$	139.00
Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) At actual cost Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 586.0 8 786.0 8 878.0 At actual cost based on At actual cost based on hourt rate per officer Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer 8 935.0	Manawatu District Plan - Planning Maps	\$	151.00
Road stopping under the Public Works Act 1981 Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) At actual cost Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 586.0 8 786.0 8 878.0 At actual cost based on At actual cost based on hourt rate per officer Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer 8 935.0	Road stopping lodgement fees		
Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a hearing is required) Hearing for road stopping Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) At actual cost Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourt rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0		\$	586.00
Review of development contribution Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourly rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 33.0 At actual costs based on hourly rate per officer Actual costs based on hourly rate per officer Actual costs based on hourly rate per officer \$ 35.0	Road stopping under the Local Government Act 1974 - (extra cost may be incurred if a		878.00
Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 833.0 At actual costs based on hourly rate per officer and industrial Actual costs based on hourly rate per officer and industrial \$ 935.0		At a	ctual cost
Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 833.0 At actual costs based on hourly rate per officer			
Reconsideration of development contributions Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 833.0 At actual costs based on hourly rate per officer	Review of development contribution		
Objection to development contributions (covers administration costs and hearing fee) Planning inspection fees – building consents New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Actual costs based on hourly rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	Reconsideration of development contributions	\$	833.00
New construction - housing, commercial and industrial based on hourly rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	·		ctual cos
New construction - housing, commercial and industrial based on hourly rate per officer Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	Diagning inspection foos building consents		
New construction - housing, commercial and industrial Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards based on hourly rate per officer and endustrial based on hourly rate per officer at	rtaining inspection fees – building consents		
Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	New construction - housing, commercial and industrial	based on hour	
Accessory and farm buildings - includes alterations and additions Building Act 2004 Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	Alterations and additions - housing, commercial and industrial	,	
Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0			
Section 73 Notification - land subject to natural hazards \$ 935.0	Building Act 2004		
		Ф	935.00
OBLINIO ANALGERINICALE FINIONIS INVESTIGATION CONTRACTOR CONTRACTO			

Certificate of Title		
Certificates of Title	\$	34.00
Other		
Scanning and digital fees (for consent applications received in hard copy)	\$	150.00
Objection to decision s357 RMA	\$	631.00
Note		
1. The fee is a lodgment fee only for applications for alterations to designations, engineering approvals and inspections, review of development contribution, requests for plan changes and road stoppings. The lodgment fee is the amount required up front when lodging an application. Council will take no action on the application in accordance with section 36(7) until this amount is paid.		
2. Section 36 of the Resource Management Act enables the Manawatu District Council to charge additional fees. These are fees to recover actual and reasonable costs incurred where the actual and reasonable costs exceed the lodgment fee (fixed charge) paid. Council will charge any costs incurred through the engagement of external expertise to the applicant at cost.		
3. Council will charge fees to cover actual and reasonable costs incurred. It will charge the applicable staff charge-out rate together with the costs associated with employing the services of professional consultants where necessary. It will recover actual and reasonable costs associated with any required consent hearing from the applicant.		
4. Where specialist peer-review reports are required, the applicant is required to pay a lodgment fee of \$500.00 per report when lodging an application. The applicant then pays the full amount on the completion of the report/assessment.		
	_	
Council staff and decision-maker charges The Council will about the following bounds retained for the officers and decision molecules.	Fee	per hour
The Council will charge the following hourly rates for its officers and decision makers for the processing of consents, hearings, and designations etc that do not have a set fee.		
Committee/Administration Officer	\$	165.00
Planning Technician/Graduate Planner/Planning Officer/Policy Planner/Compliance and Enforcement Officer	\$	215.00
Intermediate/Senior Consents Planner/Senior Policy Planner	\$	248.00
Compliance & Planning Manager/Principal Policy	\$	284.00
Planner Regulatory Services Manager	\$	345.00
Land Development Engineer/Officer	\$	248.00
Land Development Manager	\$	284.00
Roading Engineer/Utility Engineer	\$	248.00
	+	

Commissioner	At cost plus disbursements		
processing of a c	ing, consultants and solicitors associated with all wo consent or certificate. (This includes specialist technion of requirements, designation alterations, removal of d nges.)	cal or legal advice	At cost plus disbursements
Infringement f Offences) Reg	ees determined by Resource Management (Inf ulations 1999	fringement	
Offence specified as infringement offence	Description of offence	Infringement fee for offence (individual) (\$)	Infringement fee for offence (company) (\$)
Section 338(1)(a)	Contravention of section 9(1) and 9(2) (restrictions on use of land in a manner that contravenes a national environmental standard or regional rule)	\$ 1,500.00	\$ 3,000.00
	Contravention of section 9(3) and 9(4) (restrictions on use of land in a manner that contravenes a district rule, designations, or heritage order)	\$ 600.00	\$ 1,200.00
	Contravention of section 12 (restrictions on use of coastal marine area)	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 2,000.00
	Contravention of section 13 (restrictions on certain uses of beds of lakes and rivers)	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 2,000.00
	Contravention of section 14 (restrictions relating to water)	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 2,000.00
	Contravention of section 15(1)(a) and (b) (discharge of contaminants or water into water or onto or into land where contaminant is likely to enter water)	\$ 1,500.00	\$ 3,000.00
	Contravention of section 15(1)(c) and (d) (discharge of contaminants into environment from industrial or trade premises)	\$ 2,000.00	\$ 4,000.00
	Contravention of section 15(2) (discharge of contaminant into air or onto or into land)	\$ 600.00	\$ 1,200.00
Section 338(1)(c)	Contravention of an abatement notice (other than a notice under section 322(1)(c))	\$ 2,000.00	\$ 4,000.00
Section 338(1)(d)	Contravention of a water shortage direction under section 329	\$ 2,000.00	\$ 4,000.00
Section 338(1A)	Contravention of section 15A (dumping or incineration of waste or other matter in the coastal marine area)	\$ 1,500.00	\$ 3,000.00
Section 338(1B)	Contravention of section 15B(1) and (2) (discharge in the coastal marine area of harmful substances, contaminants, or water from a ship or offshore installation)	\$ 1,500.00	\$ 3,000.00
Section 338(2)(a)	Contravention of section 22 (failure to provide certain information to an enforcement officer)	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 2,000.00
Section 338(2)(c)	Contravention of an excessive noise direction under section 327	\$ 1,000.00	\$ 2,000.00
Section 338(2)(d)	Contravention of an abatement notice for unreasonable noise under section 322(1)(c)	\$ 1,500.00	\$ 3,000.00

Roading

	2	025/26
Fee Description		
Stock Crossing consent (see Note 1)	\$	330.00
Vehicle Crossing consent with Corridor Access request	\$	464.00
Corridor Access request	\$	126.00
Stock Underpass engineering inspection	\$	1,534.00
Generic/Global Corridor Access Requests (Note 2)	Ву	negotiation
Reinspection Fee for work in Road Corridor	\$	124.00
Late completion or failure to notify completion	\$	56.00
Temporary Road Closure Public Notification		At cost
Unapproved works (activities being undertaken without a WAP or TMP)	\$	515.00
No notification of commencement of works	\$	56.00
No Spray Zone signage		At cost
Requests for new road signs (subdivisions, private signs etc) see Note 3		At cost
Rural Stormwater Connection Fee	\$	120.00

Notes:

- 1. A Stock Crossing consent will only be required if the conditions under S29 of the Traffic Safety and Road Use Bylaw 2023 are not met
- 2. The Corridor Access Co-ordinator and utility operator will discuss and agree the costs for all Generic or Global Corridor Access Requests. This will be based on the Council staff and decision-maker charges as set out under "Planning Services" in Fees and Charges.
- 3. This is for requests for new street names, signs for organisations, churches, businesses and other signs which are not provided as part of the normal roading network

Solid Waste

		2025/26	
Fee Description			
Refuse Bag Charges			
Official refuse bags if purchased from Council	\$	3.30	
Non-Council rubbish bags - 60 litre volume or weight limit 10 kg	\$	5.10	
Refuse Transfer Stations and bulk collection charges			
General Refuse			
Wheelie Bin	\$	22.00	
Small load (car boot)	\$	74.00	
Large Load including Commercial waste operators (waste per tonne)		n/a	
General Refuse per tonne	\$	412.00	
Commercial waste operators with account (waste per tonne)	\$	350.00	
Construction and Demolition Waste			
Concrete/Brick with no reinforcing steel (per tonne)	\$	77.00	
Plasterboard/GIB (per tonne)	\$	200.00	
Timber (treated and untreated), including with nails (per tonne)	\$	395.00	
Mixed Construction and Demolition Waste (per tonne)	\$	412.00	
Greenwaste			
Refuse bag (each) - 60 litre	\$	2.00	
Wheelie Bin	\$	5.00	
Car Boot (0-150kg)	\$	7.00	
Trailer (151-300kg)	\$	21.00	
Greenwaste (>301kg) (per tonne)	\$	65.00	
Food Scraps			
Food Scraps Kitchen Caddy (Service Eligible Feilding Residents only)	\$	41.20	
23L Food Scraps Bin (Service Eligible Feilding Residents only)	\$	51.97	
23L Food Scraps Bin and Food Scraps Kitchen Caddy (Service Eligible Feilding Residents only)		64.42	
240L bin (Service Eligible Feilding registered food premises only)	\$	119.03	
Recycling			
Recycling at recycling centres (Council listed items)		Free	
Purchase of additional recycling bin 120L (includes kerbside collection)	\$	150.00	
Purchase of additional recycling bin 240L (includes kerbside collection)	\$	181.00	
Purchase of recycling of glass crate (includes kerbside collection)	\$	60.00	
Polystyrene Recycling Charges Estimated weight			

Shanning Pag	200 grama	\$	2.10
Shopping Bag 60L Rubbish Bag	300 grams 900 grams		6.30
Car Boot		\$	
	5 kilograms	\$ \$	35.00
1m³ bag/Ute load	10 kilograms		70.00
Polystyrene	Waste per tonne	\$	7,000.00
Other Charges (each item)			
Hazardous waste (household quantities 20	litres or 20 kg - Feilding only)		
Fridges and freezers - de-gassed		\$	40.00
Whiteware - except refrigeration		\$	28.00
Microwave/small appliances		\$	14.00
TV - CRT		\$	48.00
TV - LCD and Plasma		\$	28.00
Monitors		\$	30.00
E-Waste Desktop/Fax/Scanners/Printers/U	PS	\$	26.00
E-Waste VCR		\$	13.00
Photocopier - small to medium		\$	43.00
Photocopier - large		\$	82.00
Automotive oil - over 20 litres (per litre in exc	ess of 20 litres)	\$	1.60
Gas bottles		\$	9.00
Fluorescent tubes		\$	1.50
Eco bulbs		\$	1.50
PCB (per kg)		\$	103.00
Paint 4 litre pail		\$	5.00
Paint 10 litre and over		\$	10.00
Waste Collectors Licensing Fee (Annual),		\$	150.00
Tyres – no charge (up to 5 per drop off)		
Tyres - car			Free
Tyres - 4x4			Free
Tyres - light truck less than 50 kgs			Free
Tyres - long haul vehicle			Free
Tyres - tractor			Free
Fly Tipping			
Deposited litter of quantities up to 20 litres	in a public place	\$	400.00
Deposited litter of quantities up to 20 litres		\$	400.00
Deposited litter of quantities 20 litres to 120		\$	400.00
Deposited litter of quantities 20 litres to 120	O litres on private land without the consent of	\$	400.00
the owner Deposited litter of quantities greater than 1	20 litres in a public place	\$	400.00
Deposited litter of quantities greater than 1	20 litres on private land without the consent	\$	400.00
of the owner Deposited hazardous waste in a public place	ce	\$	400.00
		Ψ	

Deposited hazardous waste on private land without the consent of the owner	\$	400.00
--	----	--------

Stormwater

	2025/26
Fee Description	
Connection fees	As charged by contractor
New Stormwater connection to property boundary plus MDC administration fee	As charged by contractor
MDC administration fee	\$ 363.00
Capital Contributions - Units of Demand	
Cheltenham	\$ 9,744.00
Feilding - where development contributions are not charged	\$ 9,744.00
Rongotea	\$ 9,744.00
Sanson	\$ 9,744.00

Wastewater

	2	2025/26	
Fee Description			
Connection fees	As	As charged by contractor	
	As	contractor charged by	
New Wastewater connection to property boundary plus MDC administration fee	7 10	contractor	
MDC administration fee	\$	363.00	
Disconnection at sewer main	\$	1,667.00	
		<u> </u>	
Volumetric Wastewater charges			
Base charge per water meter connection - charged per three-month period includes 76m³ of flow use per period	\$	241.00	
Wastewater discharge consumption (not covered by trade waste charges) is calculated at 80% of the volume of water used, as measured by water meter	\$	1.43	
Feilding Trade Waste charges calculated as per Trade Waste Bylaw			
Flow per cubic meter (m³)	\$	0.78	
Biological Oxygen Demand (BOD) per kg	\$	0.84	
Total Suspended Solid (TSS) per kg	\$	0.52	
Additional charges may be levied in accordance with the trade waste consent for trade waste high in other contaminants including ammoniacal nitrogen or phosphorous			
Total Phosphorous (TP) charge per kg	\$	31.25	
Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen (TKN) per kg	\$	0.27	
Tankered Waste for digestion per cubic meter (m3)	\$	60.48	
Trade Waste administration charges			
Trade Waste consent application fees (includes first two hours of processing)	\$	276.00	
Consent processing fee (cost per hour)	\$	136.00	
Annual compliance monitoring	\$	516.00	
Compliance monitoring grease traps sampling (per inspection)	\$	103.00	
Re-inspection fees (per inspection)	\$	136.00	
Annual grease trap monitoring	\$	90.00	
Annual monitoring of oil interceptors (or similar devices)	\$	90.00	
Annual monitoring of amalgam traps	\$	90.00	
Tankered Domestic Waste			
Tankered Domestic Waste per cubic meter (m3)	\$	37.66	
Wastewater Capital Contributions - Units of Demand*			
Awahuri	\$	14,597.00	

Cheltenham		\$ 14,597.00
Feilding - where development contribu	tions are not charged	\$ 14,597.00
Halcombe		\$ 14,597.00
Himatangi Beach New Dwellin	g	\$ 33,941.00
Himatangi Beach Existing Dwe	lling	\$ 36,635.00
Kimbolton		\$ 14,597.00
Rongotea		\$ 14,597.00
Sanson		\$ 14,597.00
*typically per dwelling		

Water Supply

	20	25/26
Fee Description		
RPZ (Reduced Pressure Zone Protector) inspection and test fee for meters up to 50 mm	\$	143.00
RPZ (Reduced Pressure Zone Protector) inspection and test fee for meters larger than 50 mm	\$	219.00
Emergency meters water use per m3 (minimum charge of \$20.00 applies when water is used)	\$	6.67
Service restriction due to account issues (disconnect and reconnect)	_	
Remove or replace flow restrictor	\$	485.00
Water Filling Stations		
Water use per m ³	\$	3.38
Feilding Water		
Connection fee		
New connection to property boundary plus MDC administration fee		charged by contractor
MDC administration fee	\$	363.00
Meter installation cost in addition to manifold costs - sizes up to 20mm	\$	406.00
Meter installation cost in addition to manifold costs - sizes greater than 20mm		Individual quote
Disconnection - pipe diameter up to 20mm	\$	579.00
Disconnection - pipe diameter over 20mm		Individual quote
Himatangi Beach Water Scheme		
Connection fee		
New connection to property boundary plus MDC administration fee		
MDC administration fee	\$	363.00
Disconnection	\$	557.00
Rongotea Water Scheme		
Connection fee	\$	1,583.00
Disconnection	\$	557.00
Meter installation cost in addition to manifold costs - sizes up to 20mm		Individual quote
Meter installation cost in addition to manifold costs - sizes greater than 20mm		Individual quote
Sanson Water Scheme		
Connection fee	\$	1,646.00

Disconnection	\$ 579.00
Remove or replace flow restrictor	\$ 483.00
Increase or decrease water allocation	\$ 483.00
Stanway/Halcombe Rural Water Scheme	
Connection fee (owner pays all pipe work)	\$ 1,646.00
Disconnection	\$ 582.00
Remove or replace flow restrictor	\$ 483.00
Increase or decrease water allocation	\$ 483.00
Waituna West Rural Water Scheme	
Connection fee (owner pays all pipe work)	\$ 1,646.00
Disconnection	\$ 579.00
Remove or replace flow restrictor	\$ 483.00
Increase or decrease water allocation	\$ 483.00
Ohakea Rural Water Scheme	
Connection fee (owner pays all pipe work)	\$ 1,607.00
Disconnection	\$ 565.00
Remove or replace flow restrictor	\$ 470.00
Increase or decrease water allocation	\$ 470.00
Capital Contributions - Unit of Demand	
Feilding Water - Where Development Contribution is not charged	\$ 10,370.00
Himatangi Beach Water Scheme	\$ 10,370.00
Ohakea Rural Water Scheme (outside current PFas plume area)	\$ 15,575.00
Rongotea Water Scheme	\$ 10,370.00
Sanson Water Scheme	\$ 10,370.00
Stanway Halcombe Rural Water Scheme	\$ 8,673.00
Waituna West Rural Water Scheme	\$ 8,979.00



Manawatū District Council

135 Manchester Street

Private Bag 10001

Feilding 4743